
Support Address:  

 Heartbeat International Missions PO Box 
1941  Elizabethton, TN 37644 

 423-707-5468 

 heartbeatteam@aol.com 

Field/Home Address: 

 Faith Bible Baptist Church 

53 Traok Kandal Village, Srae Thmei Com-
mune, Rolea Bíer District, Kampong 
Chhnang City, Cambodia 

Contact us: 

 aaronarenasantonio@yahoo.com 

 (855) 15812019 

 

Answered Prayer: 

 1 Big English Classroom 

 Small Guest room  

 Norein Grace, Faith, and Job’s Cam-
bodian Visa Renewed 

 

Church Prayer Requests: 

 Printer 

 Fence Project Completion ($7,000) 

 3 Air conditioner for the church 
(2.5hp, $929 each) 

 Van and Scooter (Church Vehicle) 

 Dirt Project Completion ($25, 1 dump 
truck) 

 God’s protection 

 More souls to be saved 

 Church Members’ growth numerically 
and spiritually 

 Church Complete Facilities 

 Good health (Family and Church) 

 

Personal Prayer Request: 

 US Visa for the whole family 

 Health Insurance for our Whole family 

 Yearly Cambodian Visa for our whole 
family ($300 each) 

        

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 Greetings in Jesus’ name. We are thrilled to share the latest updates with you. 
We are grateful for your unwavering commitment to our mission. Thank you for being 
a vital part of our journey. 

 On July 13, we had the joy of visit-
ing our students’ family and sharing the 
gospel with their parents. We are thrilled 
to share that they accepted Jesus Christ as 
their Savior and welcomed us for regular 
Bible study every Saturday. Although the 
husband is often away for work in the cap-
ital and can only return during holidays, 
we have been blessed to build a meaning-
ful connection with the family. After a few 
weeks of Bible study with her, we contin-
ued to invite her to church, and on August 
25, she attended for the first time—and she 
has been a regular attendee ever since! 
Praise the Lord for this incredible transfor-
mation! She is now eager to be baptized. 
Please join us in praying for her and her 

family, which includes four children. She works at a garment factory, with Sunday be-
ing her only day off. We ask for your prayers for more opportunities for Bible studies 
and for positive outcomes as we seek to share the gospel effectively. In this picture, 
Maly stands next to our daughter, Norein Grace, along with her four children—two of 
whom are our students. 

 On August 9, my wife Annie, Brother Danny, his wife Srey Pin, and I had the 
privilege of attending the ministry leaders' conference hosted by Ministry Asia. It was a 
true blessing to hear the inspiring and challenging messages from the Word of God. We 
also had the opportunity to connect with fellow missionaries serving in Cambodia, fos-
tering great fellowship as we encouraged one another in our shared mission to expand 
the Kingdom of our Lord, both here in Cambodia and across Southeast Asia. 

 As I mentioned in our previous update, the rainy season has begun earlier than 
usual this year. We have been experiencing heavy rainfall, resulting in significant 
flooding in several provinces. Unfortunately, we are unable to reach our outreach in 
Kampong Ous, as the entire village is submerged, and all access roads are impassable. 
Please join us in praying for the residents during this challenging time. We are also 
keeping in our prayers all those affected by the hurricane during this difficult time. Ad-
ditionally, we are praying for a clean and fair election. May those who are elected be 
God-fearing individuals with pure hearts and good intentions, dedicated to serving your 
country and its people with integrity and compassion. God bless all the works of your 
hands and God bless America! 



   

 

 We are thrilled to share some wonderful an-
swers to our prayers! Our children’s Cambodian visas 
have been renewed, and after years of seeking a larger 
space, God blessed us with a big English classroom. 
One day, I received a call from a friend and connected 
us with a woman I barely knew—she owns an Interna-
tional School in Cambodia—asking if we needed any-
thing educational. When I mentioned our prayer re-
quest, she generously offered to finance the building 
construction. Now we have our English classroom! The 
size is 16.5 x 33 ft. Praise the Lord for His amazing 
ways of answering prayer.  

 

 

 Another prayer has been graciously answered 
with the completion of our small guest room. A won-
derful lady, dear to our hearts, generously provided the 
funds to make this possible. She has helped us in so 
many ways, personally and in the ministry. We are 
deeply grateful to God for people like her, who allow 
themselves to be vessels for His glory. Praise the Lord 
for such kindness and faithfulness! 

 Please join us in praying for God's provision for 
our plane tickets. We are praying and planning to travel 
to the Philippines this December, as my elder brother, 
Pastor Isagani Jr., is getting married and has asked me 
to officiate the wedding. We would also love for Faith 
and Job to experience Christmas in the Philippines for 
the first time, Norein Grace has experienced once. If 
our budget falls short, I will make the trip alone. The 
wedding is set for December 14th, and we trust that 
God's will and provision will guide us in this. 

 I wanted to inform everyone that we no longer have a PO Box in our area. We've been advised to ask 
those who wish to send us letters or cards to use our home address instead. Please also include our contact num-
ber so that we can be notified directly if anything arrives for us. 

 Thank you so much for your continued support, prayers, and encouragement. We are truly blessed to 
have you walking alongside us in this journey. We love you and praying for you all. May God bless you abun-
dantly. 

In Christ Jesus, 

Brother Aaron Antonio and Family 

Proverbs 16:9; Romans 8:28 


